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God’s love knows no barriers.  St. Pascal’s...where all people matter. 
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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK  

I will be on vacation from January 15-26.  While I am gone, there will be no 

weekday Mass celebrated here except for Wednesday, January 18 and 25, when 

Father Dave Zimmer will preside at the 9:30 AM School Mass.  Father Zimmer 

grew up in our parish and attended St. Pascal Baylon School, and his family were 

members of St. Pascal Baylon Church.  

On the weekend of January 21-22, Father Bob Karris, O.F.M. will be 

visiting our parish to preside at the weekend Masses and speak on behalf of 

Food for the Poor which provides direct relief to the poor throughout Latin 

America and the Caribbean.  Father Karris will share his personal witness about 

Food For The Poor’s mission to care for the destitute as a means of living out the 

Gospel mandate to love one another. Father Karris was ordained for the 

Franciscan Order in 1965.  Before preaching on behalf of Food For The Poor, he 

taught at Catholic Theological Union in Chicago, was Provincial Minister of his 

Province, was General Councilor of the Order and was stationed in Rome. He is 

Professor Emeritus of St. Bonaventure University in New York where he worked 

for over 16 years.  He has published more than fifteen books and continues to 

write and edit from his home at St. Peter's Catholic Church in the Loop of 

Chicago. Thank you for welcoming Father Karris. 

What is the abbreviation O.F.M.?  There are three groups which belong to 

what is called the first order of St. Francis: the Order of Friars Minor (whose 

initials are O.F.M.), the Conventual Franciscan Friars (whose initials are O.F.M. 

Conv.) and the Capuchin Franciscan Friars (whose initials are O.F.M. Cap.). The 

Franciscans owe their inspiration to Francesco di Bernardone (1181-1226), an 

affluent young merchant from the Italian town of Assisi, who in 1206 renounced 

his wealth and social status in favor of a life dedicated to God and the least of 

God’s people. St. Francis of Assisi began his life of penance as a hermit, devoting 

himself to prayer, working among lepers and rebuilding churches in the Assisi 

area. Soon others were attracted to his company.  By 1209, there were 12 

brothers, and they gained approval from Pope Innocent III for their way of life 

“according to the Holy Gospel.”  The Order of Lesser Brothers, known in 

English as the Order of Friars Minor, had begun.  (usfranciscans.org) 

Would you like to be notified via email about funerals at St. Pascal’s?  We 

send out email notifications about upcoming funerals at St. Pascal Baylon Church.  

To subscribe, go to: stpascals.org/e-newsletters and click on “Funeral notices” 

and fill in your contact information. 

Would you like to receive our Pascal’s Pulse weekly e-newsletter?  Get the 

latest news and event reminders (exclusive content, too!) delivered every Thursday 

to your inbox.  We will never share your email address, and you may unsubscribe 

at any time. To subscribe, go to: stpascals.org/e-newsletters and select                

“E-newsletters” and fill in your contact information.  You can also call the parish 

office (651.774.1585) for more information.   

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis for January 2023: We pray that educators 

may be credible witnesses, teaching fraternity rather than competition and helping 

the youngest and most vulnerable above all. 

God Bless You, 

Father John Mitchell 
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Parish Office  

St. Pascal Regional Catholic School 

Parish Councils  

Sacramental Information 

Parish Prayer Line 

Parish Communication 



 


